
AUDIT & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

BOARD OF ILLINOIS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 519 

Counties of Stephenson, Ogle, Jo Daviess and Carroll 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL 

 

A meeting of the Audit & Finance Committee of the Board of Illinois Community College District  

No. 519 was called to order by Mr. Shawn Boldt, Committee Chair, at 3:00 p.m. on July 20, 2021,  

in the Robert J. Rimington Board Room in the Highland Community College Student/Conference 

Center, 2998 West Pearl City Road, Freeport, Illinois in said district. 

 

The following members were physically present:  Mr. Doug Block, Mr. Jim Endress,  

Mr. Shawn Boldt, and Mr. Craig Knaack 

 

The following members attended virtually:  None 

 

The following members were absent:  None 

 

Others physically present:  Ms. Chris Kuberski, President; Ms. Jill Janssen, Vice President of 

Administrative Services/CFO; Mr. Pete Fink, Director, ITS; Ms. Sara McKenna, Wipfli, LLC; 

Mr. Josh Faivre, Wipfli, LLC; and Ms. Terri Grimes, Board Secretary 

 

Others virtually present:  None 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

There were no public comments.   

 

GENERAL DISCUSSION OF FY21 AUDIT PROCESS 

 

Ms. Janssen introduced Ms. Sara McKenna and Mr. Josh Faivre of Wipfli.  They explained that the 

audit field work started this week, and a draft of the audit should be ready by September 30, with 

the final audit to the Audit & Finance Committee by October 13 and to the Board by October 26.  

The audit does not look at every transaction, and the audit team uses materiality to determine if 

something needs to be adjusted.  They use an element of unpredictability and a risk-based audit 

approach.  A portion of the audit will need to wait until the federal government issues the 

compliance supplement for HEERF funds.  Last year the federal government issued the guidelines 

at the end of December.  If Ms. Janssen prefers to have the financial report separate from the single 

audit, they could issue that separate from the financial statements in order to get it out sooner or 

they could wait until the rest of the audit is done.  The federal funds need to be “tested” because 

they are over $750,000.  The Illinois Community College Board’s deadline for submission of the 

annual audit is currently December 31.  Ms. Janssen stated her preference is to have the financial 

part completed on the regular time line and the single audit completed when the information is 

available, if the audit could get to a certain point where adjustments will not have to be made and  
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